TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR AUGUST 1, 2013 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on August 1, 2013
Members Present: John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri, Ted Merrill
Guests: None
Clerk John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. 

Laporte, seconded by Parry, made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of June 6, 2013, with one correction.
Voting to Approve: Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

In discussion of the meeting minutes from July 11, it was noted that discussion of obtaining a speaker phone will now be held between Terry Mosher and Parry, instead of Mosher and Palmeri. Also, it was noted that in regard to legal advertising applicants would be charged extra for legal ads that are specifically larger than three column-inches.
Laporte, seconded by Parry, made a motion, to approve the meeting minutes of July 11, 2013, as amended [see above].

Voting to Approve: Taylor, Laporte, Parry, and Macek
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The mail included:

a memo from Town Clerk Bev Neeley asking for an updated list of Board members, their contact information, and who is to be chair for 2014.
Parry, seconded by Laporte, made a motion to reappoint Palmeri as ZBA Chair for FY2014.

Voting to Approve: Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

A motion was made by Laporte, seconded by Parry, to reappoint Taylor as Clerk for FY2014 and to appoint Macek as Clerk-in-training.

Voting to Approve: Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Taylor

The memo from the Town Clerk was completed and will be returned.
Rich Andrew may have his application for a Special Permit completed in time for a hearing to be held at the September meeting. However, the other boards must be allowed 35 days to sign off on the application so a hearing in September is unlikely.

The Board discussed changes to the rules, regulations and fees for Special Permit applications. The instructions for filing have had two changes: raising the filing fee to $150, and an added paragraph on legal advertising. There is also a step-by-step guide to filing an application. Parry thought Town Counsel should review the documents. The Board decided to take the time to review the rules and regulations before adoption. It was suggested that a timeline be added to the step-by-step guide so applicants will know how long the process could take.
New Board members will be given copies of the State Zoning Act, Chapter 40A.

Board members wondered about the status of bylaw changes made at Annual Town Meeting

The Board discussed inviting the Building Inspector and Town Counsel to speak to the Board at some future meeting(s) on their perspectives on zoning. Taylor said, with Palmeri's permission, he would try to schedule Building Inspector Jim Hawkins for the September meeting

At 8:50 p.m. Laporte moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Parry. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

